

DIPARTIMENTO PER LE LIBERTA' CIVILI E L'IMMIGRAZIONE DIREZIONE CENTRALE DEI SERVIZI CIVILI PER L'IMMIGRAZIONE E L'ASILO UNITA' DUBLINO

Rome, 05/12/2022

CIRCULAR LETTER

TO ALL DUBLIN UNITS
To the attention of the Transfer Departments

RE: Regulation (EU) No. 604/2013
Request for temporary suspension of transfers to Italy

Dear Colleagues,

This is to inform you that due to suddenly appeared technical reasons related to unavailability of reception facilities Member States are requested to temporarily suspend transfers to Italy from tomorrow, with the exception of cases of family reunification of unaccompanied minors.

Further and more detailed information regarding the duration of the suspension will follow.

We apologize for any inconvenience this may cause and thank you very much for your understanding.

ITD Firmato digitalmente da ITDUB

Data:
2022.12.05
17:14:50 +01'00'

The Head of Unit
Candura